Meeting of the GC Policy Committee 

Tuesday, February 24, 2009; 12:00pm – 2:00 pm

UCLL 172
Present:  Deb Butler, Barbara Evans, Douglas Harris, Kersti Krug (for Tim Cheek), Darrin Lehman, Cyril Leung, Peter Leung, Lindsey Lipovsky (minutes), Jenny Phelps,  Jim Thompson (Chair), Joyce Tom, Mahesh Upadhyaya.
Regrets: Helen Burt, Daniel Granot, Peter Leung, Mona Maghsoodi, Cindy Prescott, Ed Putnins, Curtis Suttle.


1. Adoption of Agenda

Barbara Evans had three additional items.  
Jenny Phelps added one item.
2. Minutes of  last meeting (January 20, 2009)


Motion: That the minutes of the January 20, 2009 meeting be approved.

Deborah Butler had some minor revisions; she will send them to Lindsey.

A note will be added noting that the issue of the composition of doctoral exams

committees will be brought back to FGS for further discussion.

Mahesh Upadhyaya


Deborah Butler










Carried.

3. Remarks from the Chair
a. Four-Year Fellowship Update (Barbara)
Darrin Lehman asked how the growth from the roughly 600 to 700 PhD students will be handled.  Barbara noted that we must grow but with excellent students.  Our applications are up by about 20% this year and departments have new resources.  We need to remind graduate programs, at every stage, that it’s not just about providing funding to students but it’s also about growth.  We have given examples of growth in the total number of students; the cohort size should go up by 100 students.  We need to encourage units to think about growth and ask graduate programs to make an estimate of their capacity for growth.  The Scholarship Committee will develop a set of guidelines to give to Deans so that they all operate in a similar manner. 
Mahesh Upadhyaya commented that, when we talk about growth, we talk about how we need more money.  Is there an argument for why we shouldn’t grow?  What is the driving force?  The impression one gets is you grow in order to get more money. Barbara noted that we need to grow to meet the Provincial Government targets but it needs to be done strategically.  We need to have quality and timely completion.  Jim emphasizes that quality is key.  As a university, we need to produce, new information, new knowledge, high quality research, and high quality, productive and highly educated people.  Jenny Phelps noted that the documents from the Government explain that they want growth in very specific areas; not overall growth.  They believe that graduate students and their research are highly valuable to the BC economy.  They want research that can be commercialized and highly qualified graduates that can work to build BC’s economy.
Cyril Leung believes that if UBC has made a commitment to this, it is very important to have a plan in place in a timely fashion.  Barbara noted that they are working on a plan from the bottom up.  Cyril thought that perhaps it should be from both sides; at the graduate program level it would be nice to have an idea of what the target growth is for that graduate program or Faculty.  How would the Faculty and its graduate programs find out what their targeted growth would be?  Barbara said that Dave Farrar was clear that it’s up to the graduate program to say how much room and ability they have for growth.  Barbara thought that increasing the PhD students from 600 to 700 would be a good goal.  

Deborah Butler commented that she’s been in the position of trying to help her Faculty figure out what would be a strategic approach.  There are pressures and directions that are a bit contradictory.  One direction is increasing the number of PhD students; there is funding for this but they are the most expensive degrees.  Growth at the Master’s level is less expensive and it would be easier to meet the provincial targets.  Deborah agrees that it has to grow from the bottom.  It seems like there are moving targets.  There has to be some consistent message that comes from the senior administration telling the Faculties what we should be achieving as a university.

Kersti asked about the FYF procedure.  To whom do we give what information and by when?  Who does it go through?  Barbara noted she spoke to Brendan Morey and he will send out a timeline by Friday. 
Should we keep the name as FYF?  Jenny feels that the name is good marketing.  Kersti suggested we put something in front of FYF.  Doug suggested UBC FYF.

b. Health and Wellness Guide

The Health and Wellness Guide is a guide for UBC graduate students.  It was produced in collaboration with GSS, Green College, UBC Counselling and UBC’s Student Health Services.  For those who would like to receive copies, please contact the Faculty of Graduate Studies.  We will mail a hardcopy out to those absent from today’s meeting. They will also be sent every grad advisor with a note about who to contact if they want more.

c. Student Survey Report
We have been working on gathering more data about the graduate student experience at UBC.  The G13 Survey of Current Students (2007) has a lot of data and information.  The information is broken down by disciplines (G13 categories).  The written statements from the surveys have been analyzed and almost every group on campus who has input about the graduate student experience has been interviewed (GSS, Student Health, the First Nations Longhouse, etc.)  A report is being prepared and all Associate Deans will receive a copy of the report.  This goes to Committee of Deans on March 11th.  
We are also looking at completion times and rates across the university using UBC data from PAIR.  We are finishing up the analysis and then a report will be written.
Two types exit surveys have been created; one for completing students, the other for exiting students who are leaving without completing.  Any information that goes back to the Faculty would be completely anonymous so we need to be careful with small programs.

d.  Graduate Student International Research Mobility Award

Barbara attended a meeting with Don Brooks, Terry Kellam and Jacqueline Smit.  The funding will be used for students who travel internationally to do research.  The VP Research Office will contribute about $100, 000, we will use some Go Global funds, and supervisors (or the graduate programs) will also contribute.  The students will have to submit a proposal with a budget.  Barbara’s understanding is that most of the money will come from the award but with a significant contribution from the student’s supervisor.
4. New Business
a. Graduate student vacation policy 
We are the only major university in Canada without a policy for this.  The proposal will go to the next Graduate Council meeting.
b. Grading practices – calendar entry

The Calendar currently only lists a grading table for undergraduates.  We are adding a statement describing the grading of masters and doctoral students in the Calendar (orange handout).  This is not a new policy; we are simply duplicating a section from the Graduate Studies chapter and putting the same information into the “Academic Regulation” section of the Calendar.  

Motion:  That the two graduate grading tables are also included in the Graduate Calendar.

Douglas Harris
Barbara Evans





Carried.
c. Policy Review
The Faculty of Graduate Studies will be reviewing current policies and putting together master’s and PhD handbooks.  Are there any particular policies or procedures from FGS that you want to note for review?  Are there any that are causing challenges or conflicts?  Are there any gaps?

The policies are listed on the FGS website.  Any suggestions can be sent to Jenny Phelps.  Douglas Harris suggested that it would be useful to send this question to Graduate Advisors.
5. Adjournment of the meeting

Motion:  To adjourn the meeting.

Cyril Leung
Douglas Harris






Carried.

6. Next meeting:  Tuesday, March 24, 2009; 12:00 – 2:00; Room TBA
